Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 20th March 2017 at Community Centre, Nairn
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Farr (Minutes), M Fox, J Lean, K Neill, J Rogers, G Chappell, A Duncan, L MacAbhuinn, T MacAbhuinn, A Ballantyne, A Farr, C Blake, M Ross, 
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from H Macquarrie, N Nicol, C Lavin, N Cameron, 
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	J Lean proposed the previous minutes as accurate and G Chappell seconded this.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous meeting
	

	
	a) G Chappell has received his next order of pink cricket balls.
b) J Bishop wrote to S Campbell regarding Patrons.  No response has been received.


	

	
	
	

	4.
	Website Upgrade
	

	
	a) The meeting was informed that programmers are working on the new area of the website for umpire feedback.  A test system should be available in the next few days.  J Bishop assured the meeting that the feedback would be confidential with only approved access available.
b) T20 fixtures will appear along with all League and Cup fixtures for 2017.


	

	
	
	

	5.
	Junior Update
	

	
	a) N Cameron was not available to provide a report but A Duncan was able to report on a secondary school competition which had taken place in Elgin involving schools from Buckie, Fochabers, Elgin and Forres.  Each team played 3 games with Elgin High running out winners.  J Bishop commended this as real progress, with 4 state schools playing cricket in a competition.  He intends to feed this back to Cricket Scotland (CS).
b) The All Stars programme is about to start for 5 to 8 year olds with several NoSCA clubs taking part.  CS have pledged to generate a radio campaign which can be tailored to the NoSCA region, paying for a one week run.  The majority of participating clubs have agreed to pay an extra sum which will allow the advert to run on MFR for a further week.
c) A Duncan advised that the girls indoor competition series in Moray has now been completed along with North Regional coaching for girls at Gordonstoun.  Hopes were high for several participants being selected for the Scotland training squad.

	

	
	
	

	6.
	ACO Update
	

	
	a) M Ross had sent out information to umpires earlier in the year and feedback received had been positive on expenses.  G Chappell had produced a claim form and M Ross suggests that it is completed mid and end of season rather than weekly.
b) M Ross had met with J Fiddes who is unlikely to umpire in the 2017 season whilst recovering from surgery but has agreed to provide feedback on any games he watches.

c) M Ross has not received information from ESCOA but G Chappell said he has received an availability chart to complete and has been advised that if he requires assessment this will take place in Dundee.
d) J Bishop requested a list of umpires for the 2017 season which he will publish in the new handbook.

e) M Ross intends to have a pre-season meeting to update umpires on Laws etc.

f) M Ross said that his own experience of feedback on officials is positive.
	M Ross

M Ross

	
	
	

	7.
	Cricket Scotland Update
	

	
	a) J Bishop had recently attended a CS meeting.  Included on the agenda had been a Registration system, a re-brand and new logo for CS.  The ‘roof over’ project which provides an indoor-style training facility at Forthill is well under way and it is anticipated that this may be mirrored in other parts of Scotland, including our own region.
b) J Bishop recently attended an Equality & Diversity event through CS.  He felt it was a very worthwhile event which had challenged some of his own ideas in an unexpected way.  He felt that it was something that all NoSCA clubs should be aware of, fairness to everyone.
c) The National Cricket Club Conference had been an excellent day but it had been noted that the timing of the event was poor for NoSCA clubs.

d) The CS AGM is to be held on 23rd March 2017.

e) The Commercial Manager of CS, Paul Macari, will be visiting NoSCA to give more information on the membership registration scheme which it is hoped will be trialled in NoSCA.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Fixtures
	

	
	a) Senior and Reserve League fixtures were adopted.
b) The draw for the Senior cup was made.  It involves, as in previous years, 2 preliminary fixtures before the first round proper.

Preliminary fixtures: Sunday 7th May

Highland v Buckie

Nairn v Fort William

First Round: Saturday 27th May

Highland/Buckie v Elgin

N Counties v Fochabers

Ross Co v Huntly

Nairn/Fort William v Forres

c) The T20 will not be an open draw due to venue and travel constraints.  To be notified asap.  Buckie will be part of a 4 team group as they are unsure if they will field a team on the day due to another commitment.

d) Reserve Cup will be 3 team groups, with the T20’s being groups of 3 plus one of 4.  These fixtures will be advised asap.
	

	
	
	

	9.
	Disciplinary Procedures Update
	

	
	a) The addition of Section 1.3 was adopted
b) The addition of Section 1.4 was adopted

c) Amendment to Section 6.4 was adopted.

d) C Blake felt 1.7 did not make sense.  It was noted that it should be read as a follow on from 1.6.

e) C Blake proposed 1.6 b should be shortened to ‘consistent’ which was adopted.

f) 6.3 – Appeal removed and Decision inserted.

g) M Ross felt that for context during Disciplinary cases, umpires should note time and score when incidents occur, however J Bishop did not think it was necessary for the Directive.

h) The policy was adopted.
	

	
	
	

	10.
	LPL 2017
	

	
	a) The meeting voted to keep the age exemption level at 16
b) For 2017, the meeting voted to retain the LPL levels as per 2016
	

	
	
	

	11.
	Hall of Fame
	

	
	a) A Ballantyne reported that he had received very few nominations for the Hall of Fame.  C Farr suggested that he produce a document with the aims of the project for clubs to fully understand what was required.
	A Ballantyne


	
	
	

	12.
	History Project – sub-committee
	

	
	a) J Bishop has met with Dr Macpherson.  They hope to have a decision on funding by late June.  J Bishop has approached a local publisher who has very generously offered to produce the typesetting free of charge.  Thanks to Sandstone Press of Dingwall.
b) It is hoped that the project will become a portable history which can be exhibited throughout the North region.
	

	
	
	

	13.
	NoSCA 125th Anniversary celebrations
	

	
	a) Suggestions are asked for of events which could help to celebrate the 125th anniversary of NoSCA.  Please forward to J Bishop or any Committee member.
	

	
	
	

	14.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) G Chappell distributed match balls along with invoices.  Clubs are requested to make prompt payment please.
b) There is to be a Groundsman’s course at Aberdeenshire CC on 9th April.  All are invited.  Several members of Nairn CC are travelling through and there is a possibility of car share if required.
	

	
	
	

	15.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting will be on Tuesday 18th April 2017, 7pm at Nairn County CCC pavilion.
	


